

204 S. Highlander Way, Howell, MI 48843 Phone 517-540-7414 Fax 517-546-3731 Web Site: https://www.livgov.com/

Memorandum

To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners

From: Sara Applegate, J.D., Specialty Courts and Programs Administrator

Date: December 5th, 2022

Re: Resolution Authorizing Specialty Courts and Programs to Accept the State

Opioid Response 2 Project (SOR2) grant award for the Adult Drug Court for

FY2023 - Central Services/Full Board

The State Court Administrative Office (SCAO) was awarded federal funding though the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) to provide grant funding for Adult Drug Courts for FY2023. We are requesting Board approval to accept the grant award of \$15,000 for the Livingston County Adult Drug Court to provide treatment for participants with opiate and methamphetamine use disorders. This grant would allow us to pay for treatment services, transitional housing, and wages and fringes for existing positions.

This funding will begin October 1, 2022 through September 30, 2023. No county match is required for any of this grant and no new positions are being requested.

Thank you for your consideration. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.